
The Communities of�

          St. Theresa Parish          St. Mary Parish �

    158 Old West Hopkinton Road, Henniker NH         38 Church Street, Hillsborough, NH   �

�

�

 Mailing address for both parishes: PO Box 729  Henniker, NH 03242                                        

Telephone: 603�428�3325�

Email: parish.office@tds.net       Website: www.showerofroses.org�

�

�

     Our Vision      To grow the presence of the Catholic Church in                      

                              the towns of the Contoocook River Valley and      �

                              on the New England College Campus �

     Our Mission� � To welcome members and guests �

                      �             � To form disciples �

���������� To train for ministry, service, and giving    �

                                         witness  �

���������� To help families grow in faith�

� �             � To go deeper into Scripture and prayer�
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ST. THERESA        ST. MARY�

St. Mary  

Prayer Chain 

 

Peggy Abeln, Peg & Howard Brekel, �

Tom Burke, Diana Cunningham, Celia Decowski, �

Nadja Endreson, Sandy Hebert, Jordan Leishman, �

Vinnie Lu, Jaunita McDonough,  The Morin Family, �

Ashley Montgomery, Paige, Kayla Paquette, �

The Plante Family, Brandon Plante, �

Marlies Radermacher, Mary Seszney & �

Phillip Sullivan �

St. Theresa  

Prayer Chain 

 

Tim Alexander, Eleanor Lily Altman, Brenda Boutin, �

John G. Bradley, III,  Sr. Brigid Mary, �

Christine DiGregorio, Karen Dufault, Bailey Eames,     

Roy Emerson & Family, Donna Fanny, Peter Fontaine,  

The Ford Family, The Lind Family, �

Kevin & Sue McElroy, Marie McFadden, �

Linda & Paul Messer, Sheila Miller, Pamela Monaghan, 

Alfred North, Peter & Nora Paul,  Jackie Perkins, �

A.J. Ranfos, Laura & James Roberts,  Ronnie & Keith, �

Gabriel Rock, Grace Rock, Rodney Richardson,  �

Katie Serodio, Amy Stultz, Jan & Armand Soucy�

Parish Staff�

�

Administrative Assistant: Linda Patterson  �

parish.office@tds.net�

�

Bookkeeper/Finance: Dolly Megens �

 megens�dolly@tds.net�

�

Faith Formation Coordinator:  Bridget Tierney�

familyformationsttheresa@gmail.com �

�

Catholic Charities  Su McKinnon, M.ED�

  (603) 228�1108 smckinnon@nh�cc.org�

Pastoral Staff�

�

Pastor:�

Fr. Marcel Martel�

marcelnh25@gmail.com�

Hospital Chaplain & Weekend Assistant:  �

Fr. Maurice Abasilim �

(603) 892�9920�

Deacons: �

Wayne Bolduc  wbolduc@hotmail.com�

Jim Rock  jimrockireland@yahoo.com�

August 8, 2021�

Offertory� � �              $              3,348.00�

Offertory Online 08/02�08/06/21� $              2,760.00�

Debt Reduction      � � � $                 480.00�

Debt Reduction Online 08/02�08/06/21� $                 890.28 �

�

Building Debt (06/14/21)� � $            99,794.38�

Principal  Payment (07/12/21)�  � $              7,694.37�

Updated Building Debt (07/12/21)� $            92,100.01�

3.95% Interest Payment  (07/12/21)� $                 328.49�

August 8, 2021�

Offertory� � �              $              1,992.00 �

Offertory Online 08/02�08/06/21� $                 645.00 �

�

Second Collection is for NH Missionaries Abroad �

�

     This collection supports The Good Samaritan Home in Cartago, Colombia, run by   �

     Claire Aucoin.  This Mission continues to thrive with approximately 200 residents.�

     Your generosity is greatly appreciated.�

�

     In addition, a portion of this collection supports the diocesan ministries to migrant �

     and refugees throughout the state of New Hampshire.  �

�

     Please give generously!�

�

Divine Mercy Devotion �

this Sunday at 2:30 p.m.�

St. Theresa �

Please join us!�
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�

�

  ST. MARY �

    �

�

             ST. THERESA                                   �

               �

Sat. Aug. 14� � 4:00 p.m. �

� �        In memory of George Fitzgibbons�

� �    by Pat & Fred Moreland� �

�     � �       and�

� �  In memory of Mary Elizabeth Hamilton�

� �      and Edward F. Monaghan�

� �              by family�

�

Sun. Aug. 15� �  8:00 a.m.  �

����        In memory of Claude Bellemare�

� �              by family�

� �       � 10:00 a.m.  �

� ��For the Priests, Deacons, Seminarians �

                        and Religious of the Diocese �

�

Mon. Aug. 16�� 8:30 a.m. �

� ��For the Parishioners of St. Theresa �

� �            and St. Mary�

� �

Wed. Aug. 18�� 8:30 a.m.�

� � Adoration 9:00 a.m.�Noon�

� ��For the Parishioners of St. Theresa �

� �            and St. Mary�

�

Sat. Aug. 21� � 4:00 p.m. �

� �        In memory of Arnold Anderson�

� �    by Pat & Fred Moreland� �

�     � � �

Sun. Aug. 22� �  8:00 a.m.  �

����        In memory of H.C. Arms�

� �      by Richard Arms� �       �

� � � 10:00 a.m.  �

� ��For our Parishioners, and all who live�

�            in the towns served by St. Theresa�

� �            and St. Mary�

�

Sun.  Aug. 15�� 8:00 a.m. �

�����For our Parishioners, and all who live�

�              in the towns served by St. Mary�

� �         and St. Theresa�

� �           10:00 a.m.�

� ��For our Parishioners, and all who live�

�              in the towns served by St. Mary�

� �         and St. Theresa�

�

Tues.  Aug. 17� 8:30 a.m.�

� ��For the Parishioners of St. Mary �

� �          & St. Theresa�

�

Thurs. Aug.  19� 8:30 a.m.�

� ��For the Parishioners of St. Mary �

� �          & St. Theresa�

�

Sun.  Aug. 22�� 8:00 a.m. �

����         In memory of Curtis Osgood�

� �    by Florence Osgood��           �

� �           10:00 a.m.�

� ��For our Parishioners, and all who live�

�              in the towns served by St. Mary�

� �         and St. Theresa�

� � �

 If you would like to schedule a Mass Intention �

at St. Theresa or St. Mary,  please contact the�

 Parish Office.  Mass cards are available.�

 �

St. Theresa �Sundays from �

9:00 a.m.�9:45 a.m. in the�

 Parish Hall�

�

St. Mary�Sundays between   �

      the two Masses in the�

                 Parish Hall�

�

Both bible studies read and discuss the next �

week’s Sunday Mass readings.� �

Coffee & refreshments are served.�

New members are always welcome.�

 Sanctuary Lamp Memorial�

�

The Sanctuary Lamp is the candle burning near the �

tabernacle which signals Jesus’ Eucharistic presence 

in the tabernacle.  The Sanctuary Lamp burns �

constantly, 24 hours a day!  �

�

     This week at St. Theresa�

   the lamp is burning in memory of �

     Edward & Mary Monaghan�

�

�
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If you are new to our parish, please contact the parish office �

for a registration form or complete our online registration form �

available on the Parish Website.  �

Visitors, we are glad that you joined us today!�

�

“My soul, be at rest in God alone, from �

whom comes my hope.” Psalm 62:6�

�

Young adults ages 21 to 35 are welcome to join the �

Dioceses of Manchester, NH and Portland, ME �

for this retreat on�September 10�12, 2021 �

at Camp Marist in Effingham, NH.�

For more details and to register:�

https://yaretreat2021.eventbrite.com�

The Pandemic Is Still Here�

by Father Marcel�

�

Like the Spanish flu of 1918 to 1921, the current �

pandemic is here for at least 3 years.� We all need �

to continue to exercise caution to avoid contracting 

and transmitting this infection.� Those of us who are 

fully vaccinated can still become infected, especially 

with a new strain of the coronavirus.� But most of�

us are protected from serious symptoms or �

hospitalization.� Not so�with�those who have chosen 

not to receive a vaccine,�like Church and government 

and health officials have been urging us to do.�

�

*� Why don't we avoid shaking hands, before and �

     after�Mass, and during the sign of peace.� A   �

     smile, a bow, a wave of the hand allows�us to �

     remain connected,�and joyful. with people outside   �

     of our households.���

�

*� Why don't we continue to maintain some space  �

     with non�family members�

�

*� Why don't we continue to sing softly, remembering   �

     that the infection is especially spread through �

     particles floating in the air.�

� � ��     Parish	looking	for	help	in	starting��

�	�	�	�	�	�	��a	monthly	children's	nursery�

�

Starting in September, and on the�second Saturday   �

of the month until April, we are in need of someone 

who can run a nursery�for infants to age 3 during 

the 4 p.m. Vigil Mass, with a dinner break �

for everyone from 5 to 5:45 p.m., and then again 

from 5:45 to 7 p.m.��

�

With time, we would like to increase the �

availability�of a children's nursery during the �

4:00 p.m. Mass weekly to allow parents of young 

children to attend Mass and to be able to �

participate, listen, and pray.� In the years to come, 

we would hope to expand the parish children's 

nursery as needed.� �

�

Please contact Father Marcel or Bridget Tierney�

 if you can help in any way.�

�

Joseph and Cynthia 

Borges recently �

had their marriage 

blessed at �

St. Mary’s by �

Fr. Marcel�

�

We recently welcomed into our 

faith community   

at St. Theresa 

 

Brooklyn Teresa Tibbits 

Daughter of  

Tanner and Kathryn 

 

May God Bless them all! 
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